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Federal Court Report

Sales Employees Who Perform Nonexempt Work May Be Owed Overtime
12/28/2018 

By Kimberly A. Klimczuk of Skoler, Abbott & Presser
A member of Worklaw® Network

A cable company's outside sales employees who spend much of their time performing installation and troubleshooting work may be entitled to overtime pay under state and federal law, according to the 2nd U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals.

The plaintiffs were territory sales representatives (TSRs) for Time Warner Cable who were responsible for facilitating and performing installations of cable, Internet and telephone services primarily at apartment complexes. They would provide their contact information to property managers so that tenants interested in signing up for cable, Internet and/or telephone services could call them to do so. During the calls, the TSRs would encourage customers to sign up for as many services as possible. They were responsible for installing the services, and they generally spent five to 10 hours per day performing installation work. They also performed troubleshooting services at tenants' apartments.

Time Warner classified TSRs as outside salespeople exempt from overtime pay. The plaintiffs filed a lawsuit on behalf of all TSRs, claiming that because they spent so much of their time on nonsales activities, they should have been classified as nonexempt and paid overtime when they worked more than 40 hours per week.

The Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA) requires employers to pay overtime pay in the amount of 1 1/2 times an employee's regular rate of pay when an employee works more than 40 hours in a workweek. The FLSA provides for exemptions to the overtime pay requirement, including an exemption for outside sales professionals. To meet the outside sales exemption, an employee's primary duty must be making sales or obtaining orders or contracts for services, and the employee must regularly perform that sales work outside the employer's place of business. 

The FLSA defines "primary duty" as "the principal, main, major or most important duty that the employee performs." The amount of time an employee spends on a particular duty is one of several factors used to determine whether that duty is the employee's primary duty. 

The district court dismissed the employees' claims, finding that the TSRs were exempt outside sales employees. The employees appealed the decision to the 2nd Circuit, which reversed the district court's decision. Noting that the plaintiffs alleged that they spent five to 10 hours per day performing installation work, the appeals court held it was possible that the employees would be able to demonstrate that their primary duty was providing installation and troubleshooting services, rather than sales. Accordingly, the case was sent to trial or settlement. 

Sydney v. Time Warner Entertainment-Advance/Newhouse Partnership, 2nd Cir., No. 17-1219 (Oct. 4, 2018).

Professional Pointer: Although the court didn't make a definitive determination, this case should serve as a reminder to employers of the importance of properly classifying employees. 

Kimberly A. Klimczuk is an attorney with Skoler, Abbott & Presser, the Worklaw® Network member firm in Springfield, Mass.
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